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Sixth Sunday In Ordinary Time

Inner	Leprosy

In a time when leprosy was untreatable, misunderstood 
and deeply feared, Jesus' compassion for the afflicted 
man was amazing. He touched the man. He did not worry 
about the fact that the man was unclean. He touched him. 
Jesus could have simply said the words, “Be made clean,' 
and that would have been enough to heal the leprosy – 
but he touched him as well. And I'm guessing it wasn't 
just a light tap on the shoulder. Take a look at the image 
accompanying this reflection. Like that.

We don't know how long the man had been leprous and 
therefore, we don't know how long it had been since a healthy person had touched him with 
compassion. Christ's touch could have meant as much to him as having the leprosy banished. Jesus 
didn't wait until the man was made clean before he touched him because he knew that there is 
leprosy of the heart and spirit as well as an affliction of the physical body. Through his touch, Jesus 
healed the years of isolation, loneliness, despair, guilt and fear that was eating away at the man's 
inner being.

We don't need to fear the physical disease of leprosy today because medicines have been 
developed to treat the disease but we are still deeply afflicted by inner leprosy. We still have 
isolation, fear, loneliness, depression, guilt and despair that eat away at our inner beings as surely 
as leprosy eats away at physical tissue and we can feel unclean inside. We feel that surely Christ 
finds our inner uncleanness repugnant. Surely Christ would not choose to touch us. If those kinds 
of thoughts ever fill your mind, please remember what Jesus said to the leprous man.

“Of course I choose! Be made clean.” Then allow him to touch you.

Jean Allen
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 Ministry Liturgical Schedule to be continued at a later date

All Masses are suspended 
until further notice

By pre-registration only 
 up to 50 people per Mass

Weekday Masses
Monday ~ 7:00pm

Wednesday ~ 7:00pm
Friday ~ 9:00am
Friday ~ 7:00pm

Weekend Masses
Saturday ~ 6:00pm
Sunday ~ 9:00am

Sunday ~ 11:00am
Sunday ~ 6:00pm  

.

Mass Schedule

ONLINE MARRIAGE PREPARATION COURSE
During this time, we are offering our Marriage Preparation Course fully online, and couples will be 
able to work through the program at their own pace. The cost is $125 per couple, and the price also 
includes an online individualized couple assessment as well as a liturgy planning guide. For more 
information, go to:   or find the course on Eventbrite. You may also find the https://bit.ly/3hzgRGW
information on the Diocese website. Questions?  Contact Louis Melendez at  
lmelendez@rcdvictoria.org or 250-479-1331 ext. 237.

All Brothers and Sisters: Explore Pope Francis' social Encyclical, Fratelli Tutti. In 

"Fratelli Tutti" Pope Francis underlines that in our common home we all live as one family, and 
thproposes concrete actions to restore the world. Every Thursday beginning February 18  from 

7:30 -8:30pm via a Zoom Webinar, we will break open this transforming document which will 
help us envision how to live in social friendship in our parishes, our schools, our communities, 
our diocese and in our world. During this Lenten series, Diocesan Leaders will creatively break

open "Fratelli Tutti" for all.
Register in advance for this webinar: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_cP_EIlltThCp9uUIQncMDA
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the 
webinar.

What’s Happening Around The Diocese
M a s s  W i t h  t h e  B i s h o p  L i v e  S t r e a m e d  f r o m  t h e  D i o c e s e  o f  V i c t o r i a  w e b s i t e   g o  t o :  
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne

Ÿ Sunday - 10:00 am
Ÿ Monday to Friday - 7:00 pm

Special Mass in honour of all Health Care Workers:  Are you delivering care and services to the sick and ailing throughout the 
pandemic? Are you a nurse or doctor, community health aide, pharmacist, specialist, or any other of our critical health care workers? 
Are you a member of the clergy, religious, or a hospital, extended care or homebound visiting minister? Please save the date for a 
Special Mass in honour of all health workers courageously providing care throughout the pandemic. Join Bishop Gary Gordon virtually 
at 7:00 pm at St. Andrew's Cathedral, via the RCD Victoria live stream link:  on https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne
Friday, March 19, 2021, the Solemnity of Saint Joseph, the Patron Saint of Canada.

Pastoral Training Outreach sessions to be offered on-line in the future:  For several years the Diocese has offered training sessions for 
Pastoral Care Ministry volunteers who wish to visit the lonely, homebound, sick, injured, elderly, and dying, in hospitals, extended 
health care facilities, or at home. As we look to the future, and the opportunity to train more Lay Pastoral Care visitors to help share the 
message of Christ's healing love and compassion with those in need, plans are being made to offer the training sessions on-line.  The 
Diocesan Health Care Committee continues to explore ways to respond, support and minister to health care concerns of those in need.  
More details on the virtual sessions will follow in the weeks ahead.   

2021 Collection Envelopes are available for pick up (in the Community Room), across 
from the office window. You can pick up anytime during parish office hours. Please do not 
use your old envelopes, as the number may belong to another parishioner.
2020 Tax Receipts are also ready for pick up in the Community Room.

NOTE ON GIVING:  As you know with all Masses cancelled indefinitely, there is no 
Offertory at Mass. You can mail or drop off your weekly church envelope offering to the 
Parish Office. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: By appointment only.  Please call parish office to arrange 
250-479-7413.
Sacrament of Marriage: Inquiries must be made 6 months in advance. Register at the 
office. Marriage preparation class is compulsory.
Sacrament of Baptism: At this time Baptisms are being held privately. Please call parish 
office to arrange 250-479-7413.
Catechism and Sacraments of Reconciliation, Confirmation and First Communion: 
email:  ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Pastoral Care Visits While in Hospital: We remind the faithful that privacy legislation in 
BC prevents the release of information regarding hospital admissions.  If you or someone 
you love are admitted to a hospital  and  would  like a visit from your pastor or Eucharistic 
Minister, please call your parish office. For emergency calls only call 250-889-3761 and 
ask for Fr. Sean Flynn.

Here is the latest edition of Fr. 
Alfie's Table, with a really 

fabulous and tasty dish; Pasta 
with Gorgonzola Cheese.

https://youtu.be/xoQCgujI-kQ

The Holy Father prepares a short video every month to highlight a particular 
prayer intention.  During this month of February we are being invited to 
pray for women who have experienced violence (psychological, verbal, 
physical, and sexual), which he describes as the “degradation of all 
humanity”.   We are called to pray for victims that they may be “protected 

by society and have their sufferings considered and heeded by all”.
Please find below the link to the Pope's Prayer Intention for the month of 
February:
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2021-02/pope-s-prayer-
intention-for-february.html The Worldwide Marriage Encounter virtual weekend experience is coming to you!

February 26-28, 2021 & May 14-16, 2021

If you desire to restore communication & rekindle romance, this weekend is for you; no travel 
required and from the comfort of your own home!

Click here for registration:
 https://beholdvancouver.org/events/virtual-worldwide-marriage-encounter-5

Click here for info video:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VvQUEZ35Ufg&feature=youtu.be

https://bit.ly/3hzgRGW
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Newsworthy and Noteworthy This Week in our Community
Monday February 15 
Parish Office Closed
No Mass
Tuesday February 16
Parish Office Closed
Mass celebrated privately
Wednesday February 17 Ash Wednesday
Mass celebrated privately
Thursday February 18
Mass celebrated privately
Friday February 19
Mass celebrated privately
Saturday February 20
6:00pm Live Stream Mass
Sunday February 21 First Sunday of Lent
Mass celebrated privately

Ÿ All Masses are fully registered to the MAXIMUM of 50. 
It is requested that registered Mass attendees arrive 10 
minutes prior to Mass start time.

Ÿ We have created an “extra” wait list for all Masses for 
the next available spot if attendance is not at full 
capacity.

Ÿ We need accurate contact information for every person 
who attends Mass.

Ÿ You may sign up for only one Mass per week. This 
Mass that you sign-up for will be the same and only 
Mass that you may attend during the week, until new 
directives are given.

Ÿ You must check in with Usher upon arrival and wait to 
be invited in.

Ÿ

Attention: Out of Town/Out of Province Visitors
Mass Live Streamed - As a visitor, please join the Bishop 
for Mass streamed online here: 

https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne

Please be advised that on February 5, 2021,  Minister of Health, 
Adrian Dix, and the Provincial Health Officer, Dr. Bonnie Henry, 
extended the Provincial Health Order currently in place with 
restrictions to curb the spread of COVID-19. The Province wide 
ban on indoor gatherings and events (including religious services) 
has been extended until further notice.  Therefore, the Diocesan 
Directives previously issued by Bishop Gordon have also been 
extended and remain in place for the time-being. 

The parish office remains open during regular hours of operation 
(with the exception of stat holidays).  Masks are required before 
entering the premises. The church will remain open for private 
prayer during regular office hours, with existing COVID-19 
safeguards in place. 

How To Donate On-Line
Online and remote options are available for those who can 
contribute:
Canada Helps online donation platform:
Click on the following link:
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47256
(immediate electronic tax receipt issued by Canada Helps)
 
E transfers:
1) Go to your on-line banking site
2) Select Transfer/Pay bills
3) Select e-transfer (or electronic transfer)
4) Follow the steps outlined by your bank
5) Send funds to sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
No password is needed
6) Any special instructions may be added to notes/memo

Credit Cards:
Click on attached form and complete:
PAD for Credit Card Donations

Pre-authorized Debit:
Click on attached form and complete:
PAD Agreement

St. Joseph the Worker Parish Live-Stream Masses
Saturday 6:00pm Mass live-streamed every week

Please click here for the link to the 
live-streamed Masses on our website

 Please note that the parish office will be closed on:
Friday, February 12th for a Diocesan “Wellness Day” Retreat 

Monday, February 15th (regular day closed)
Tuesday, February 16th (in lieu of  “Family Day” stat holiday)

Regular hours will resume on Wednesday, February 17th

Mass Intentions
February 17 - + Lynne Hnefka

February 19 - + Mrs. Ag O’Sullivan
February 20 - + Noela Holash / +Paolo Zanardo

Although Masses are not open to the public, we are still 
taking intentions for the living and deceased. Fr. Alfie is 
celebrating Mass privately on Wednesday and Friday, so 
even if you don't hear your loved one's name said out loud, 
know that your mass intention is being said.

Jesus: The Way, the Truth, and the Life
Jesus is our Savior, our Redeemer, our Lord, and our God. Our belief 
in Jesus is what makes us who we are as Catholics, as Christians, but 
do we really know Him as we should? We invite you to make him 
the center of your life by joining us for Jesus: The Way, the Truth, 
and the Life, a 10-week video study program that explores the 
entirety of Jesus' life and what He means for us today. Parishioners 
of St. Joseph The Worker and Sacred Heart are invited to gather 
remotely on: 
Tuesday evenings at 7:30pm, starting on February 16th  
Participants will meet every week to view an engaging video 
presentation by Marcellino D'Ambrosio, Jeff Cavins, and Edward 
Sri, followed by a group discussion. For more information or to 

register, email Deacon Michael at  at  mwatkins@rcdvictoria.org

Invitation for New Bulletin Advertisers 
There are several spaces available. The bulletin is 
emailed to each of our families weekly, as well as up on 
our parish website. We are not able to print paper copies 
at this time, however, will return to print, once the 
pandemic is over. Please contact parish office for 
further information.

St. Joseph's Conference of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul

Conference members continue to offer a kind-ear to listen and food 
vouchers to local families and single persons in need… even during 
the Pandemic.  Although socially distant in their deliveries, it does 
not lessen the care and kindness that is shared.  Our mission is to 
serve those in need so if you or another family find yourself needing 
help, please contact us. Email stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com.
Please support by filling up the food cart in the church or donate 
o n l i n e  t h ro u g h  t h e  S t  V i n c e nt  d e  Pa u l  we b s i te .  
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca. Your generosity is 
appreciated!

Ash Wednesday
The distribution of ashes on Ash Wednesday, February 17th will 
occur between the hours of:
11:00 am - 1:00 pm at Sacred Heart
2:00 pm - 8:00 pm at St. Joseph the Worker Parish
This year, ashes will be sprinkled on the head.
COVID-19 Restrictions and Safety protocols set out by WorkSafe BC 
will be in place, with a limited number of people (maximum of 10 
including priest) allowed in the church at one time.
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We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

Pastor      Fr. Alfredo Monacelli
Admin Assistant/Secretary/Bookkeeper  Jennifer Smith/Sandi Duncan/Pat O’Brien - Office hours 8:30 am-3:30 pm Tuesday-Friday     
Custodian     Ralph Scheurle (250) 361-8432
Responsible Ministry Coordinator  Ann Glas email:  annglas@hotmail.com
Altar Server Training/Coordinator  Jeanine Woodman email: jwoodman326@gmail.com
Baptism     tbd       
Contemplative Community   Charlie Allen (778) 433-5772 email:  (2nd & 4th Saturdays @ 10 am)charlieballen@gmail.com
Children’s Liturgy of the Word   Martin Poulin (250) 744-3288 email: kmpoulin@telus.net
Children’s Religious Education   Angela Grohovac, Beth Geras and Lily Blair email: ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Eucharistic Ministry Contact   Jenny Di Castri email:   jdicastri@gmail.com
SJTW Pastoral Care Outreach Ministry  Denise Kyfiuk email: dakyf1@gmail.com
Development and Peace    Sister Marina Smith SSA email:   sandandseaandsky@gmail.com
Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA)   Chris and Carmelle Whiteley (250) 886-2987 email: carmelle.whiteley@gmail.com
Youth Group - Grades 6 to 12   Claudia and Oscar Hinojosa email:    cigr0112@gmail.com
St. Joseph’s School    Pre School-Grade 7.  Call school office (250) 479-1232 for more info.
Catholic Women’s League(CWL)    President: Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612
Knights of Columbus    John Vukovic email: kofc13356@gmail.com
St. Vincent de Paul    Stephanie Peters (250) 514-7853 email:  (Meetings every stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com
      3rd Wednesday via Zoom)
Coffee/Hospitality Committee   Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612 email: barbara.victoria127@gmail.com
Finance Committee Chair   Mel Evangelista email: mel.evangelista@gmail.com
Proclaimer Schedule Coordinator  Bernadette D’Souza email:  aberniedsouza@gmail.com
Proclaimer Training Coordinator  Moira King email: moiraking@shaw.ca
Liturgy Committee    Esmee Rothschild email: rothjones@pacificcoast.net
Social and Ecological Justice Committee  Sr. Marina Smith email:  sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Parish Pastoral Council    Brian Fox, Carmelle Whiteley, Mylinh Trinh, Claudia Garcia,  George Flint, Karen Wysiecki

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

       
 

 

 
 

 
 

Contacts in the Parish

solesistermena@telus.net
250-415-5983 Our Prices will Floor You!

We are accepting advertising for 
the New Year

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

 #2 - 601 Boleskine Victoria, BC
 Tel  250.386.8883
 victoria@endoftheroll.com

  DANIEL MACISAAC

MACISAAC AND MACISAAC  
                     BARRISTERS, SOLICITORS, NOTARIES PUBLIC

      
     

       2227 SOOKE ROAD                    250-478-1131
        VICTORIA, B.C. V9B 1W8                      FAX 250-478-3106
         www.macisaaclaw.caEMAIL: mac@macissaclaw.ca

We are accepting advertising 
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250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
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